
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

To: DCHC MPO Board 
Re: Revision to FY18 UPWP as approved on 2.8.17 
Date: April 12, 2017 
 
 
The DCHC MPO Board approved the FY18 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) on February 8, 2017. 
At that time, LPA staff described two additional projects – the US 15/501 Corridor Study from University 
Drive in Durham to Franklin Street in Chapel Hill and the Regional Intelligent Transportation System (ITS) 
Deployment Plan Update – that were being considered for inclusion in the FY18 UPWP once project 
costs and participants could be better defined. 
 
This revision of the FY18 UPWP incorporates the two projects with an additional $227,286 in 
80%/federal FHWA (Section STBG and PL funds) for the LPA portion of the expense. Specific changes to 
the FY18 UPWP document since the February 8, 2017 version are listed below by page. 
 

 Cover page – updated to include revised date 

 Table of Contents – updated  

 Resolutions on pages 1 and 2 will be signed with April 12, 2017 revision date 

 A new page 13 was inserted into document to include description of the two new projects 

 Page 14 and 15 tables including (1) Planning (PL) Section 104(f), (2) STBGP, (3) Summary of All 
Funding Sources, and (4) Summary of Federal Funding by Agency Tables were updated to 
include additional LPA funding in Special Studies task code using FHWA funds 

 Tables on page 23 – MPO Funding Table – Distribution by Agency, page 24 – MPO Wide-Detail 
Funding Table, and page 25 – LPA funding table have been updated to include the additional 
funding described above 

 Page 36 – the title of the two projects were added to the list of proects under Special Studies 
task code 
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